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Our Lady of Perpetual Help Church  
              210 South Wellwood Avenue +  Lindenhurst, New York 11757 +        

Telephone:  631-226-7725  + Fax: 631-225-9597 +  
www.olphlindenhurst.com  + Facebook: Our Lady of Perpetual Help 

 

The Spirit of  the Lord is upon me,  

because he has anointed me  

to bring glad tidings to the poor.     
Luke 4:18 

 

 

THIRD SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME  
JANUARY 26, 2025 

PASTORAL STAFF   
Pastor: Reverend Monsignor Joseph DeGrocco 

Parochial Vicars: Reverend Fidelis Ezeani, Reverend Emmanuel Okonkwo, Reverend Ken Zach 

Deacons: Deacon William R. Crosby, Deacon Douglas G. Smith,  

Deacon Robert A. Becker, Deacon James Totino 

Business Manager: Mr. Gerry Chille  

Director of Faith Formation:  Mrs. April Kleinlaut         Music Director:  Miss Erin Barrett  

COME AND PRAYé  
Our church is open Mondays, Tuesdays, Wednesdays 

and Saturdays until 6:30 p.m. The church closes after 

the 12:15 p.m. Mass on Thursdays and Fridays, after the 

5:00 p.m. Mass on Saturdays (except First Saturdays, 

when there is Nocturnal Adoration until 9:30 p.m.) and 

after the 12:00 Noon Mass on Sundays (or after the 2:00 
p.m. Baptisms when those are celebrated). Also, the 

church will close after the last Mass on all holidays and 

holy days when parish offices are closed, regardless of 

the day of the week. Come in and spend some time in 

prayer whenever the church is open! 
  

MASS SCHEDULE 
Monday ð Friday:  6:30 a.m. and 12:15 p.m. 

Saturday Morning: 8:00 a.m.  

Saturday Afternoon (Sunday Anticipated): 5:00 p.m.  

Sunday Masses:   
8:00 a.m., 10:00 a.m., 12:00 p.m. 

Special Needs Mass: 
First Saturday of the month at 4:00 p.m. 

in the auditorium (Sunday Anticipated Mass) 

Holy Days of Obligation:  Consult the bulletin 
 

EXPOSITION OF THE BLESSED SACRAMENT 

Wednesdays: 12:45 p.m. to 2:00 p.m. 
First Saturdays: 6:30 p.m. to 9:30 p.m.  

LITURGY OF THE HOURS  
We pray Evening Prayer communally, in person, 
each Saturday in the church immediately following 
the 5:00 p.m. Mass.  Each Sunday, we pray Morning   
Prayer at 9:15 a.m. and Evening Prayer at 7:00 p.m. 
on the Zoom video platform. Click on the Zoom link 
on the home page of our website. 

 

 

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION  
Every Saturday, 4:00 p.m. to 4:45 p.m. 

Also available by individual appointment  
with one of the priests.  

 

 

DEVOTIONS 
OLPH Novena: Mondays following 12:15 p.m. Mass 

Rosary: Weekdays following 6:30 a.m. Mass 
Saturdays and Sundays following 8:00 a.m. Mass 

The Holy Face of Jesus: Tuesdays following  
12:15 p.m. Mass 

First Fridays and First Saturdays:  
As announced in bulletin 

 
 

PARISH OFFICE HOURS  
Monday-Thursday: 9:00 a.m. - 9:00 p.m. 

Friday: 9:00 a.m.-1:00 p.m. 
Saturday and Sunday: 9:00 a.m. - 2:00 p.m. 
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OLPH QR CODE 

To download the Parish App 

Text to  

 

 

DOWNLOAD THE OLPH APP 

THIS WEEK ON FORMEDñWEEK OF JANUARY 26, 2025 



Page 3 

 

PASTORõS COLUMN 

Sunday of the Word of God 

     As instituted by Pope Francis, the Third   
Sunday of Ordinary Time, which we celebrate this 
weekend, is known as the òSunday of the Word of 
God.ó Just as the Solemnity of the Most Holy Body 
and Blood of Christ gives us an opportunity on the 
liturgical calendar to focus on the meaning and place 
of the Sacrament of the Eucharist in our life, so too 
does this day give us an opportunity within the      
liturgy to highlight and place special emphasis on the 
Word of God. 
     The Church teaches us that Sacred Scripture 
is absolutely essential to our spiritual life, and       
familiarity with the Bible must be a part of every 
Catholicõs life. We should read the Sacred Scriptures 
routinely and make Bible passages a regular part of 
our prayer life. St. Jerome is known for having said 
that ignorance of the Scriptures is ignorance of 
Christ. We cannot fully know who God is if we are 
not familiar with the way He has revealed Himself 
through His Word, which He Himself has given to us 
through the sacred authors of the books of the Bible, 
both the Old and New Testaments. The Word of 
God is so central that in the introductory instructions 
and materials found in the Lectionary for Mass (the 

ritual book which gives us all the readings used at 
Mass) we are told: òThe Church has honored the 
Word of God and the Eucharistic mystery with the 
same reverence, although not with the same worship, 
and has always and everywhere insisted upon and 
sanctioned such honor.ó (article 10) Think about 
that: we are to have the same honor and reverence 
for the Word of God as we do for the Eucharist 
(although we do not worship the Word as we do the 
Eucharist) ˈ because the Word reveals to us the 
presence of God. 
     The highest actualization of the presence of 
God in the Sacred Scriptures is achieved when that 
Word is proclaimed at Mass. The General Instruction of 

the Roman Missal, at article 29, teaches us, òWhen the 

Sacred Scriptures are read in the Church, God     
himself speaks to his people, and Christ, present in 
his word, proclaims the Gospel.ó 
     These words set before us a profound truth 
that we need to ponder and make our own. The 
words of Sacred Scripture are unlike any other texts 
we will ever hear, for they are the vehicle God uses 
to reveal Himself to us, the means by which we come 
to know the depth of God's love for us, and can 
know the responsibilities entailed by being Christõs 
followers, members of His Body. Moreover, this 
Word of God proclaimed in the liturgy possesses a 
special sacramental power to bring about in us what 

it proclaims. We speak of the Word of God            
proclaimed at Mass as being òefficaciousó ˈ that is, 
it not only tells us of God and Godõs will for us, but 
it also actually helps us to put that will of God into 
practice in our own life. 
     The richness and depth of the Word of God, 
and the way that Word functions in our individual 
spiritual life, and in the life of the Church, is           
inexhaustible. It is good indeed for us to take the 
time to focus on the Word of God, and to highlight it 
as we are doing this weekend. 
     This weekend we are observing the Sunday 
of the Word of God by highlighting the proclamation 
of the Gospel with a special procession and           
enthronement of the Book of Gospels after the     
Gospel reading. Also, we have set up a special shrine 
in the north side chapel for the Word of God, which 
is where the enthronement will be. I hope you will 
take, or did take, advantage of the opportunity to 
spend some time in private reverence and meditation 
before the enthroned Word before or after Mass. 
 
Memorializing our new Hymnals 

      Please be sure to take the opportunity to   
memorialize one or more of the new hymnals we will 
be purchasing. This is a great way both to offer a 
meaningful dedication or memorialization for a 
loved one or for a particular intention, and also to 
support this important project at OLPH. 
     Several weeks ago our Director of Music, 
Erin Barrett, did a fine job of explaining why this 
project is necessary, and you can review all of that 
information by reading the ad that is printed in this 
bulletin. I thank you for your kindness and           
generosity in supporting this undertaking. I myself 
have taken several memorializations. 
 
Brick Memorialization 

     Also, the memorialization of bricks in the Let 
the Children Come to Me Prayer Garden continues, 
and there are plenty of bricks remaining. Even 
though the garden commemorates Jesusõ calling the 
children to come to him, the memorializations are 
not meant to be limited to or for only children ̍  any 
prayer or any intention, for anyone of any age, living 
or deceased, can be memorialized. Please consider 
memorializing a brick if you have not already done 
so, and even consider memorializing another one if 
you already have. This is an important fundraiser for 
the parish, so you are helping us greatly by             
participating in this. The order form, along with    
additional information, is also elsewhere in this     
bulletin. 

January 26, 2025  
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     Tell family and friends about this!              
Remember: you donõt have to be a parishioner of 
OLPH to memorialize a brick, and you donõt even 
need to be Catholic! 
 
A discussion about Catholic funeral practices 

     Weõre starting a new initiative for adult faith 
formation here at OLPH, and itõs taking the form of 
informal òroundtableó discussions of different topics. 
Weõre giving these offerings the group title of òYour 
Faith Matters,ó and we hope youõll find them       
informative and worthwhile. 
     These are something a little bit different from 
formal adult education classes of several hours and 
several nights in length, which, by the way, we       
will still continue to offer from time to time. These 
òYour Faith Mattersó sessions are intended to          
be loosely-structured one-time conversations on           
popular, less academic topics, taking place in an    
easily-manageable time frame of between one hour 
and an hour-and-a-half, a format that we hope will 
appeal to a broad audience. 
     I am grateful to Deacon Robert Becker for 
stepping forward to take responsibility for overseeing 
this new endeavor. I will have the honor of            
facilitating the first discussion, on  the topic of      
Catholic funeral practices ̍  what the Church says, 
how current popular practices are in tune with, or 
conflict with, Church practice, and so on ̍  on    
Monday evening, February 3 at 7:30 p.m., in the St. 
Lucy Meeting Room in the lower level of the rectory. 
The full explanation of this presentation, and the list 
of future presentations, can be found in the ad       
elsewhere in this bulletin. We hope that you will find 
this a fruitful way to participate in ongoing faith    
formation, and, of course, we are always open to 
your suggestions for topics for future òYour Faith 
Mattersó roundtable discussions. 
 
Thank you for the successful Baby Bottle Campaign 

     I recently received a letter from Gloria 
Schreiber, the Chief Executive Officer of the Life 
Center of Long Island, thanking OLPH for our     
extraordinary success in the recent Baby Bottle      
Campaign in which we participated. We raised a  

total of $7,561.15! That is amazing, and once again 

the good, good people of OLPH have come through 
in a big way to help those in need! 
     In her letter, Gloria wrote: òIn the past two 
years, we [The Life Center of Long Island] have saved 92 
babiesõ lives and distributed the equivalent of over 1.2      
million dollars of essential baby needs such as diapers, 
wipes, formula, clothing, car seats, etc. We are supporting 
these families with free material aid until their children 
reach two years of age thanks to the generosity of your     

parish and our local communities.ó 

     So, everyone who contributed to the Baby 

Bottle Campaign should feel good about the blessings 
and life you have shared through your generosity. 
We have to extend a special word of gratitude to our 
own Louise Perrotta, not only for overseeing this 
Campaign each year, but also for her consistent     
witness and advocacy in upholding the dignity of life. 
     This is yet another reason why OLPH is òthe 
place to be!ó 
 
NEXT WEEK: Bring candles to be blessed to all the 

Masses Saturday night and Sunday, February 1-2 

     As our bulletin has been announcing, next 
week is The Feast of the Presentation of the Lord. 
This Feast is celebrated each year on February 2, and 
this year we are fortunate that it takes place on a   
Sunday. It is traditional to bless candles on that day, 

so we want everyone to bring candles to the        

Saturday night and Sunday Masses, February 1-2, 

for the blessing of candles which will take place as 

part of the Introductory Rites that weekend. Bring 

your votive candles, candles you pray with, or any 

other candles you use. 
     Usually this feast falls during the week, and 
so this is something that is usually done only at the 
weekday Mass, and therefore only a relatively few 
Mass-goers can experience it, but this year we have 
the opportunity to celebrate it with everyone who 
comes for Sunday Mass. So, make this yearõs Feast 
of the Presentation of the Lord ̍  also sometimes 
called òCandlemasó ˈ special for you and your   

family by bringing candles from your home to be 

blessed at all the Masses Saturday night, February 1 

(including the Special Needs Mass at 4:00 p.m.), 

and Sunday, February 2. 

 
In conclusioné 

     Together, letõs aim high in Christ. Together, 
letõs bring out the best in each other. Together, letõs 
be the best we can be in Christ. 
     And letõs always remember: LOVE IS A 
GIFT.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
 
 

 
 

January 26, 2025  
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SUNDAY OF THE WORD O F GOD  
Third Sunday in Ordinary Time 

January 26, 2025 
 

On September 30, 2019, on the liturgical memorial of St. Jerome, Pope Francis 

announced that the Third Sunday in Ordinary Time would be celebrated as the      

Sunday of the Word of God. This was announced in his inspiring Apostolic Letter 

Aperuit illis: Instituting the Sunday of the Word of God, the full text of which can be found 

at http://w2.vatican.va/content/francesco/en/motu_proprio/documents/papa -

francesco-motu-proprio-20190930_aperuit-illis.html . This year, this Sunday falls on 

January 26, 2025.  

In the Introduction to the Lectionary for Mass, we are reminded of the role of the 

Word of God in the life of the Church:  
 In the hearing of God's word the Church is built up and grows, and in 

the signs of the liturgical celebration God's wonderful, past works in the      

history of salvation are presented anew as mysterious realities. God in turn 
makes use of the congregation of the faithful that celebrates the Liturgy in 

order that his word may speed on and be glorified and that his name be     
exalted among the nations.  

    Whenever, therefore, the Church, gathered by the Holy Spirit for       
liturgical celebration, announces and proclaims the word of God, she is 
aware of being a new people in whom the covenant made in the past is      

perfected and fulfilled. Baptism and confirmation in the Spirit have made all 
Christ's faithful into messengers of God's word because of the grace of      

hearing they have received. They must therefore be the bearers of the same 
word in the Church and in the world, at least by the witness of their lives.  

  The word of God proclaimed in the celebration of God's mysteries does 
not only address present conditions but looks back to past events and forward 

to what is yet to come. Thus God's word shows us what we should hope for 
with such a longing that in this changing world our hearts will be set on the 

place where our true joys lie (Preamble, 7). 

 

In his Apostolic Letter, Pope Francis explained that devoting a specific Sunday 
of the liturgical year to the Word of God can enable the Church to experience anew 

how the risen Lord opens up for us the treasury of His word and enables us to        

proclaim its unfathomable riches before the world. So, the Holy Father declared that 
the Third Sunday in Ordinary Time is to be devoted to the celebration, study and   

dissemination of the word of God. He urged local communities to find their own 

ways to mark the Sunday of the Word of God with a certain solemnity. 

 

Here at OLPH, weõll celebrate the Third Sunday of Ordinary Time as the    
Sunday of the Word of God by incorporating these elements into all the Sunday 

Masses the weekend of January 25-26: 

January 26, 2025  
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À The music selected for all Masses will include reference to the Word of God 
 

À The Book of Gospels will be specially enthroned after the proclamation of the 

Gospel 
 

À The homily will include reference to the Word of God in the life of the 

Church and in living the Christian life 
 

À Everyone will be invited to the special shrine to venerate and pray in front of 

the Word of God immediately following Mass 

 

It is hoped that through our attention to the Word of God on this Sunday, we 

might all deepen our appreciation for and connection to the Sacred Scriptures found 

in the Bible. In this way, we hope that these words of Pope Francis might become a       

reality in lives of all OLPH parishioners, and in the life of our parish as a whole: 

 

The Bible cannot be just the heritage of some, much less a collection of books for the    

benefit of a privileged few. It belongs above all to those called to hear its message and to     

recognize themselves in its words. At times, there can be a tendency to monopolize the     

sacred text by restricting it to certain circles or to select groups. It cannot be that way. The 

Bible is the book of the Lordõs people, who, in listening to it, move from dispersion and  

division  towards unity. The word of God unites believers and makes them one people. 

January 26, 2025  
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Blessing of Candles  

for the Feast of the Presentation of the Lord 
 

Next Sunday, February 2  
 
 

     Next Sunday, February 2 is the feast of                                  

THE PRESENTATION OF THE LORD. We will be       

offering a special blessing of candles at all the        

Saturday night/Sunday weekend Masses February 1-

2, including the Special Needs Mass at 4:00 p.m. So, when you came to 

Sunday Mass on Saturday night or Sunday, February 1 or 2, bring with you 

any candles you would like to have blessed for the  coming year, e.g., vigil 

lights, devotional candles, or any other candles. The blessing will take place 

as part of  the special Introductory Rites for the Mass of  the Presentation of  

the Lord. 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
      The Feast of the Presentation of the Lord falls both logically and in the calendar 
between the Nativity and the Death and Resurrection of the Lord. The baby of Bethlehem is         
presented in Jerusalem, the place where the Paschal Mystery will be fulfilled. This feast 
leads us to the core of salvation history. 
            The heart of this feast is found in Christ as the light of nations, and in the meetings 
with Simeon and Anna (and us). This festival was reported in Jerusalem at least as early   
as the year 386, and soon came to include a torchlight procession and the title of 
"Meeting" (the meeting of Jesus with Simeon and Anna). It was celebrated on February 14, 
the fortieth day after Epiphany. A little later, the commemoration of this event began to be 
observed in Rome on February 2, the fortieth day after Christmas. The carrying of lights 
was seen here, too, at an early date, giving rise to the name "Candlemas" or "Light Mass," 
making this day a feast of light. We remember not only that Christ is the light of the world, 
but that we bear the responsibility to carry the light of Christ to every corner of the world. 

FEAST OF THE PRESENTATION OF THE LORD AND BLESSING OF CANDLES  
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FIRST SATURDAY  

DEVOTIONS 
 

All are invited to come  

and pray with our parish community. 
 

 

 

First Saturday Devotionsñin honor of Our  

Lady of Fatimañwill be conducted Saturday, 

February 1 beginning with the Rosary at    

7:40 a.m., Mass at 8:00 a.m. and continued          
devotion following Mass.  
 

Each month, all are invited to join the       
members of the Nocturnal Adoration Society 

for Eucharistic Adoration beginning at 6:30 
p.m. Reflecting the diverse community present 

at OLPH, each hour of the evening is            
celebrated in different languages (Polish,    

English, Spanish). The evening concludes with           
Benediction at 9:30 p.m.  

Sɺeˌiʨʕ 
Nɫedʟ 
 Masʟ 

 
for those who have Special Needs and  

for those who care for them.  

Saturday,  

February 1  
4:00 p.m. in the School Auditorium  

 

Please join us at our Special Needs Mass, a Mass 
for those who have Special Needs and for those 

who care for them.  

We meet the first Saturday of each month.   
 

After Mass we have hospitality to introduce the 
ministry members to the people  

who attend the Mass. 
 

If you would like to join our ministry or help    
before or after Mass or with our hospitality table 
please contact Jessica Paolo at jpaolo@oloph.org 

or call 631-226-7725 X 252. 

January 26, 2025  

PRAYER AND WORSHIP 

BRINGING  

FORWARD 

THE OFFERINGS 

OF  

BREAD AND WINE 
     If the announced           

intention at Mass is for 
your intention, or if you have memorialized 

the bread and wine, and you would like     

to carry those offerings forward at the     
Presentation of the Gifts during Mass, 

please be sure to let the ushers know this 

before the Mass begins. They will be happy 
to have you do this. If no one steps forward 

to specifically request this, then they will 

select people from the assembly.  

Novena to Our 
Lady of  

Perpetual Help  
 

E a c h  M o n d a y ,           

parishioners pray to 

seek the help and       

assistance of the Lord 

for healing, family, 

children and the needs 

of the world, seeking the intercession 

of the Blessed Mother. Take some time 

each Monday to join in the OLPH     

Novena. 

 

Mondays at 12:45 p.m. 
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WHEN WILL LATECOMERS BE SEATED,  

AND OTHER POINTS OF ETIQUETTE AT MASS 

    Since the celebration of the Eucharist calls for the utmost reverence, and is the most     

important thing we do as Catholics, itõs good for all of us to examine our òritual behavioró 

from time to time, and to understand how our actions affect others who are trying to enter    

fully into the act of worship at Mass. We never want to draw attention to ourselves and take 

away from the sacred actions. So, letõs all take note of the following points: 

 

    Å Latecomers can cause a distraction when moving around while a prayer or a reading is 

being proclaimed, or the Responsorial Psalm is being sung. The side entrance doors are locked 

once Mass begins to prevent people from entering those doors and traipsing across the front, 

drawing attention to themselves. Latecomers are asked to use the Wellwood Avenue entrance 

only. 

 

    Å When entering via the Wellwood Avenue entrance, latecomers will be held back by the 

Ushers if a prayer or reading is being proclaimed, or the Responsorial Psalm is being sung. 

Movement to a seat will take place only when such movement will no longer cause a           

distraction during those times when everyoneõs focus should be on the actions taking place. 

So, there should be no movement when a prayer or reading is being proclaimed, or the        

Responsorial Psalm is being sung. The time to be seated is when the prayer or reading has 

ended, or when the assembly is singing something in unison (the Glory to God in the highest, for 

example). 

    Latecomers are asked to be patient and to follow the direction of the Ushers. You will be 

seated, but at the proper time. Please do not get mad at the Ushers ˈ they are simply doing 

what they are supposed to do, as they serve to minimize distractions to those who are focusing 

on the sacred actions taking place. 

 

    Å Those with mobility issues who need to use the handicap entrance on the north side of 

the church will be assisted by the Ushers with entering, even as latecomers. 

 

    Å All should do all they can to be sure to arrive for Mass on time, which means before it 

begins. Remember, coming to Mass is something holy, unlike any other gathering; itõs not the 

same thing as showing up for a movie or a sporting event. Attending Mass is not about òme;ó 

itõs about òus.ó Therefore, it matters greatly that we arrive before Mass begins. 

 

    Å No one should leave Mass early, unless there is an emergency. All should remain for 

the closing song, and not move out of the pew until the song ends. Again, keep in mind that 

we are engaged in sacred actions as a community, the Body of Christ, not as individuals, like 

in a movie theatre or sporting arena. It really boils down to a simple matter of respect ˈ     

respect for God, respect for the Mass, and respect for everyone else there. 

 

    Thank you for your attention to these points of etiquette concerning the most important 

thing we do as Catholics, celebrating the Eucharist together. 
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CHILDRENõS LITURGY OF THE WORD 

 

Childrenõs Liturgy of the Word 
 

Children 1st Grade and older can join in the  
�&�K�L�O�G�U�H�Q�·�V���/�L�W�X�U�J�\���R�I ���W�K�H���:�R�U�G�� 

every 2nd and 4th Sunday  
during the 10:00 a.m. Mass.  

January 26, 2025  

A GIFT IS WAITING FOR YOU IN THE NEW YEAR:  

Living the Eucharist 2025 
 

òTHE EUCHARIST IS THE SOURCE AND SUMMIT OF CHRISTIAN LIFEó 

ððððLumen Gentium (Light to the Nations)  
 

March 4ñApril 8, 2025  

Tuesday evenings  

7:00 p.m.ð8:30 p.m. in the school building   
Join a Living the Eucharist small group during Lent.  

 

During the six-week program you will:  
�x��  Meet and get to know other parishioners who share a common journey.  

�x�� Gain a better understanding of the mystery of the Eucharist. 

�x�� Participate more fully in the celebration of the Eucharist (the Mass). 
�x�� Leave Mass in a renewed zeal to let the light of Christ shine to all you      

encounter. 

�x�� Nourish your spiritual life by deepening your relationship with Jesus Christ 
and His Church.  

For more information or to RSVP, contact Deacon Jim Totino at DeaconJimOLPH@gmail.com  

Email Deacon Jim to sign-up NOW!  
 

Deadline to join is February 10, 2025 

LIVING THE EUCHARIST 2025 


